

THE BUILDER

Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg

12/7/43

We heard Mr.Wm.Plaherty
say last week that Xmas
sales of tuberculosis
stamps thus far exceeds
past performances.

Good talk and pictures on matters tubercular

Jubject; STATE GUARD What's Doing Therein by
CAPTAIN OSBORNE WHITE
Display of equipment
EIMER SANDBORN, Chan.

Information please: This is just what Chairman Neil will ask for to day - respecting "you all" who will attend Lytton Home gathering next Lucsday evening; how many men, how many vimmen. Very important, this. This is a MUST meeting - every mamber & wife & friend must signify their intention to be on hand. Our regular weekly meeting. Think of your attendance record.

Fine host, Tinnly. Your entertainment of the old and new board of directors at luncheon Dec.lst. While it is a club tradition that the retiring president do this little thing each year, it, nevertheless, is a magnanimous gesture, A warm testimonial to goodfellowship; one of the evidences of your popular administration. Yes, just one. There are many others.

As we go to press this Saturday P.M. the annual school of instruction for officers is about to open in our town. More on this later on.

All is not well in the families of several past members - Mrs. Charlie Patchett, Joe Miller, Ired McConnell. We're not unmindful. Our expressions of condolence; our words of cheer.



THE BUILDER

Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg

12/14 Christa as 1943

LYTTON HOME

December 5th, = The school of instruction for officers, in this town, was well attended and well carried out. The much mentioned "faculty" = employed in a recent issue of The Builder - did themsolves proud in lecturing the undergraduates, officers-elect.

Tourteen Healdsburgers drove all the way to Vallejo, Dec.8th, to help crown the Lieutenant Governor, Paul Crabb. This group was prepared to make the welkin ring, but somehow our "Sugar" didn't have full opportunity to put over his repertoire of songs.

Our "Prince Harold" Rosenberg, we are very happy to announce, is gradually building up, tho' having sustained a physical shock.



THE BUILDER

Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg

12/21/43

On this day we observe the fostival of Curistmas. THE BUILDER wishes "younall" a morry one.

Tifteen minutes of instrumental and vocal music by high school talent significant of the holiday season.

Fifteen minutes' address, and by whom do you suppose? Our brand new member, Rev Paul Maslin - Christmas sentiments.

Another Kmas get-together at Lytton Lone Tuesday evening last. And it was a pip too.
One hundred thirty children enjoyed it.
So did ourselves and ladies, and how:
Turkey dinner simply sumptuous. Program well balanced, and well conducted
by chairman Roy Wehr. "Sugar" right at his best in
pulling those notes from the musical organs. What a treat to see
him perform! And our club's material rembrance didn't seem to
make Herb Collier mad a bit. Head table was particularly graced by
Lt.Com.McMillan, Senator Slater, and of course, Governor Russ Stevens.

What is more appropriate at this holy season, when devestating war is raging, when American lives and liberty are at stake than the following prayer, written by Past International President, Harry Karr?

OUR FATHER, in our hearts we pray for the preservation of our sons on the field of battle and that their efforts shall not be in vain.

The Dray for Peace, and the determination of all peoples that the horrors of war shall never again inflict the world.

Tur We pray for the preservation of the unity of our nation our continuance as a democracy, and the preservation of those principles written by our forefathers under Thy divine uidance.

Amen,



THE BUILDER

Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg

12,28/43

To day we bid Adieu to Nineween Munared Forty Three. President Finnly and his efficial family function for the last time. And his has been a happy administration indeed Congratulations and Adios. With Neil and his "cabinet" at the helm, most auspiciously opens the new year.

For the program to day Chairman Ern. Frandsen announces he has signed up Mr.Joseph B. Swim, toxicologist in the Coroner's office, San Francisco, Ernie's first appearance here with the gavel. Shall we give him a reception?

We can't dwell in detail on that delightful Christmas program.

That songfest by the club, Owen and Elmer leading; those carols by the high school students; Paul Maslin's impressive address - all made for a respectful observance. That galaxy of girl students, all in pure white - what a beautiful spectacle.

One week hence, January 4th, our annual get-together, ladies and out of town guests; installation of new ornicers; inspirational address; social function of the season. Remember the date. Be there.

Listen, Brethren, and ye shall hear - another husky benefaction to Lytton Home by our generous Kiwanian-Len Gilbert. Brig.Collier announces the receipt of such Christams present, in the form of windows for a large building. This is genuine Kiwanis spirit.

"The Lord Loveth A Cheerful Giver."